



PRESIDENT'S CORNER Rev. Mark Stahl, FCCI President



Whether serving in the U.S. as pastors of a congregation or internationally as missionaries, Bo and I know firsthand about discouragement and how Satan will use it to undermine or destroy the ministry that God has placed in your hands. It is easy to allow a spirit of discouragement and depression to overtake you. You may feel like you have given and given, every ounce of your life to people, but no one ever notices or even cares

about what you may be walking through. I am here to tell you today, "Be encouraged, you aren't alone!" Everyone at some time or another will need an encouraging word, loving touch or even a genuine smile, EVERYONE! Do not allow Satan to isolate you from the people God has placed in your life. Satan comes to steal your passion, your calling, your family, and every blessing God has given you and if you are living life alone, you are an easy target for his attacks. Stick closer to HIS family as Ecclesiastes 4:9 &10 says, "Two are better than one because they have a good reward for their labor. For if they fall, the one will lift up his fellow; but woe to him that is alone when he falls, for he hath no one to help him up." Don't believe Satan's lies that you are alone. We are family, your family!

With FCCI, you are not alone; you are a part of a group of people that are passionately running to fulfill all God has destined for them. As the President, along with all the Elders and Directors of the FCCI family, we love you and desire you to stay connected and in fellowship with us. We surround you with our prayers. When you hurt, we desire to come beside you and lift you up in strength and when you are on the mountain top, we will celebrate all that God is doing in, for and through you. We are here to support you however, we are able, in fulfilling the dream He has given you for the great end-time harvest. That is our mission and the heart of FCCI. We desire to empower you so that His greatness can shine in darkness to light the way of all those that are lost.

When I stepped into Papa Carl's shoes late last year, my first desire was to understand his heart and the great love he had for the FCCI family, all around the world. I have traveled and met with him, as my teacher, mentor and spiritual authority as often as has been possible, since my induction in the role that I now serve. I also knew I had to get acquainted with my new wonderful FCCI family, so it was with that goal in mind that Bo and I have been very busy making every effort to get out and meet as many of our US FCCI family and friends as possible. Since January, we have traveled to California, Arizona, Oklahoma, Missouri, Utah, Michigan, and New Mexico, with several more states still to come. I have enjoyed meeting our US family immensely, but we cannot forget our international family as well, so for the coming months ahead, we are planning our 2024 Africa Tour to take place in July and August, so be on the lookout for more updates coming soon. During our Africa Tour we are desiring to visit Uganda, Kenya, Congo, Malawi, Zimbabwe, Zambia, Nigeria, and South Africa. We rest in knowing that we serve a mighty God and He will provide all that is needed to fulfill all that He has called us to do. So, Africa, it is with great expectation in our Jehovah-Jireh that we inform you, you are not forgotten, and we will be seeing you soon to celebrate the goodness of God in your country.

As I close, I want to thank you so much for being a part of the FCCI family. You boldly proclaim the Good News of Christ Jesus, through the power of the Holy Ghost, in His love. I am so proud and honored to stand with you as your brother in Christ, as we run with faithfulness the race He has set before us.

All for HIS Glory!

VIRTUAL MINISTRY

This past month, Carl had the joy of being part of the BLAZE Ministers Conference in Benin City, Nigeria, hosted by Dr. Felix Omobude. He was able to be a speaker by recording a message in his office and sharing it over the internet.

HAPPENINGS

Upcoming visits by Mark and Bo Stahl

June: Tucson

July - August: Various countries in Africa

Fall: Philippines

More visits are coming throughout 2024. Stay tuned!

It is because of people like you who believe in what we are doing that we can continue the work and expand what the Lord has commissioned us to do. Please use the enclosed envelope for your prayer requests and donations.

Alternately, you can visit our website at https://www.fccichurches.com/donate.

THOUGHTS FROM OUR FOUNDER

Carl Conley

These are challenging and yet exciting times to be alive. God's chosen people are involved in a deadly war which is spreading, involving other enemy nations. The devil is doing all he can to wipe out God's influence on this planet. On the other hand, we see the church growing by leaps and bounds with churches expanding to build new branches, new buildings under construction and victory on every side. So, it is vital that we who are charged with Kingdom business not to be distracted by the efforts of the enemy. We need to give increased energy and devotion to spreading the glorious Gospel of Jesus Christ.

WORLDWIDE EVANGELISM

Regions Beyond, led by our Missionary Evangelist Tallat Mohammed is busy! Here he is ministering in London. From there he goes to Sri Lanka, Maldives and finally to Timor Este, near Indonesia.



BE A PART OF THE AFRICA TOUR!

Bo and I will be leaving for Africa on July 1st, to embark on a very significant FCCI Multinational Africa Tour! This tour will be of great importance because it will allow me as the President of FCCI to meet and encourage our African brothers and sisters in Christ; while allowing me to witness firsthand what God is doing through the ministries of FCCI-Africa. On this tour, Bo and I will be holding Pastors and Leadership Conferences, while also ministering in other opportunities, ordained by God. God, by His mighty power will be Reviving, Refiring, Encouraging and Sending Forth with a New Vigor His ministers to Impact The Kingdom in Unity and Strength. We will be visiting Uganda, Malawi, South Africa, Kenya, Zambia, Zimbabwe, Nigeria, and the DRC.

This tour is costly, and we are believing God for a total of \$30,000 so this mission will be "paid-in-full", before our scheduled departure of July 1st, 2024. We have jumped in faith to all God has called us to do. **Will you join us?** We need you to take this leap of faith with us to stand with us in prayer, a one-time gift or by becoming a monthly partner.

We ask you to seek God's guidance and then don't delay in giving your best gift. Be a part of what the Lord is doing on the Africa continent. Put your faith with ours and watch God do the rest.

Thank you for your continued prayers and financial investment into all God has planned for the future of FCCI. Together, through the power of the Holy Ghost we are igniting His fire in African church leaders, to bring in the last great harvest for HIS Kingdom.

Get ready, Africa! We are so excited to watch God's Holy Spirit do great and mighty deeds during our time with you!

Ways to Give

Please use the enclosed envelope or visit our website at https://www.fccichurches.com/donate. Be sure to add a note in the PayPal window to indicate your donation is for the Africa trip.

NEW MEXICO

Mark and Bo visited Family Worship Center in Pinedale NM, pastored by Tulley Lee.

Pictured with Mark and Bo are FCCI Ministers Larry Peshlakai, Charles Brown, Tulley Lee, Marilyn Peshlakai and Maria Brown.



ANNUAL BOOK DRIVE

It's that time of the year! Each year we partner with Feed My People India, led by G. Thomas Jr. to provide books for the orphanage schools. Feed My People runs 14 children's homes across India where children are not only fed, housed, and trained in Godly principles but they are also educated to become productive members of society when they leave the homes.

If you can come alongside this ministry to support this need, make your donation in the enclosed envelope or on the website. Be sure to add a note on the PayPal screen to designate your donation for India School Supplies.



GOD'S WORK IS ADVANCING!



Thriving in San Jose City, Philippines - Pastor Joe Blumberg



Elder Fred Alvarenga visited Salvation & Liberty Presence Church, Panama on his South American tour and participated in their Youth Conference. with Pastors Edgar and Yuliana Martinez.



Pastor Daniel Seakor moved his church to a far more desirable location in Montserrado, Liberia. By God's miracle provision, they have already moved in!



Pastor Mirta Kuc's church, Family of Faith Church in Merlo, Argentina had a special service led by the youth worship team.